
CVB Meeting of 6/18/19  
 
There was some lively discussion regarding the fact that both colleges were providing lodging 
during their reunions and not paying lodging tax.  There is some ambiguity about whether they 
were charging for the rooms and how including the room with a package deal impacts the 
lodging tax obligation.   
 
Hotels report being very busy in the upcoming two weeks.   
 
The bulk of the meeting was spent doing an annual check-in on goals and setting priorities for 
the coming year.   
 
 
-- Cynthia Gilbertson  
 
 


